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HB 1462
Brief Description:  Regarding malt liquor sold by beer and/or wine specialty shops.

Sponsors:  Representatives Williams, Chandler, Newhouse, Moeller and Upthegrove.

Brief Summary of Bill

� Allows beer and/or wine specialty shop licensees to sell malt liquor in kegs or other 
containers, holding four or more gallons of liquid, so long as they comply with 
current keg registration requirements.

Hearing Date:  2/6/09

Staff:  Kate Moeur White (786-5793) and Joan Elgee (786-7106)

Background: 

The Liquor Control Board (Board) issues several different types of licenses relating to the sale of
alcohol.  These include licenses for spirits, beer, and wine restaurants, taverns, grocery stores,
and beer and/or wine specialty shops.  Kegs (or other containers holding four gallons or more) of 
malt liquor may be sold by licensees holding a beer and/or wine restaurant or tavern license in 
combination with an off-premises beer and wine retailer's license, as well as licensees holding a 
spirits, beer, and wine restaurant license in combination with an endorsement issued by the 
Board.

There are several sizes of kegs sold in the United States.  Generally, a full keg contains 15.5 
gallons and a pony keg contains 7.75 gallons.  Licensed spirits, beer, and wine restaurants and 
beer and/or wine restaurants and taverns may sell containers holding four or more gallons of malt 
liquor.  Grocery stores and beer and/or wine specialty shops are limited to selling liquor 
containers holding 5.5 gallons or less.

Licensees authorized to sell kegs containing four or more gallons of malt liquor are required to 
follow certain keg registration procedures including, but not limited to, requiring the keg 
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purchaser to sign a declaration and receipt for the keg, provide proper identification, and sign a 
sworn statement that the purchaser is of legal age and will not allow any person under the age of 
21 years to consume the beverage.  The Board is authorized to charge spirit, beer, and wine 
restaurant licensees for costs associated with providing declaration and receipt forms.

Summary of Bill: 

Beer and/or wine specialty shops may sell malt liquor in kegs holding four or more gallons of 
liquid.  Sales of containers holding four or more gallons of malt liquor must comply with keg 
registration requirements.

The Liquor Control Board may charge beer and/or wine specialty shops for the cost of providing 
declaration and receipt forms required to be issued to keg purchasers.

Rules Authority:  The bill does not address the rule-making powers of an agency.

Appropriation:  None.

Fiscal Note:  Not requested.

Effective Date:  The bill takes effect 90 days after adjournment of the session in which the bill is 
passed.
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